MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES


January 9, 2012
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by President Domenica McDonald on January 9, 2012 in the main study area.

Members present:






Absent:

Don Adams 


Domenica McDonald


Fran Vallo 

Anne Bourner


Helen Menke






Richard Cavalier

Peggy Petkas
 


Mary Ann Clendenin


 


Steven Gerlach

Cristy Stupegia, Librarian





The minutes of the December 5, 2011 meeting were reviewed.  It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Steve Gerlach to approve the December minutes.  Motion carried unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:  

After review of the December reports, it was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Steve Gerlach to accept all December Treasurer’s Reports.  Motion carried unanimously.  

It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Peggy Petkas to pay all bills and any outstanding bills that may come in before the next library board meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.
Librarian’s Report – Cristy Stupegia
A. Cristy reported that she did not receive from the city any expense report for December and has not received a complete expense report for November.

B. Cristy handed out a calendar for paydays, so that the board could see when there will be 3 paydays within one month (March and August), causing the salaries expenses to be higher for those months.

C. The University of Illinois Extension Office will be at the library to discuss Farmers’ Markets on Thursday, January 19, 2012 at 10:00 a.m.

D. Regarding PNG – Funding will not be available until December 2012 (if then).  There will be no PNG activities until funding is received.

E. Library Security – Several break-ins in cars have occurred lately on the library parking lot.  
None of the cars were locked.  The break-ins seem to be in the early afternoon prior to school dismissal.

F. “On the Go” E-Book Project – 

1. We would become a member of a consortium of 20 libraries in Southern Illinois.  Our subscription would run for 1 year (April1, 2012 – March 31, 2012).  The cost is $500 for maintenance and $1000 for purchase of books.  

2. Overdrive would be responsible for the server for E-books.

3. The board asked Cristy many questions of which she is going to seek answers for the next board meeting.

It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Peggy Petkas to table this action until more information is available.

G. Open Meeting Training:
Listed below is the official notice made by the Illinois Attorney General’s office concerning the training of elected and appointed members of a public body.  Everyone except Helen will need to complete this training by the end of 2012.  
 OMA(Open Meetings Act) Electronic Training: 

Effective January 1, 2012, elected or appointed members of a public body subject to OMA must complete the electronic training once during their term of election or appointment as follows: 

• Any person who is an elected or appointed member of a public body subject to the Act on January 1, 2012, must complete the electronic training between January 1, 2012, and January 1, 2013. 

• Any person who becomes an elected or appointed member of a public body subject to the Act after January 1, 2012, must complete the electronic training no later than the 90th day after taking the oath of office or, if not required to take an oath of office, after otherwise assuming responsibilities as a member of the public body. 

Elected or appointed members need not complete the electronic training on an annual basis thereafter unless they are also designated to receive training on compliance with the Open Meetings Act. 

The Public Access Counselor’s Office’s OMA electronic training is available free of charge at: 

http://foia.ilattorneygeneral.net/electronic_foia_training.aspx.
At 7:50 p.m., it was moved by Peggy Petkas and seconded by Anne Bourner to move into a closed meeting to review the closed meeting minutes.  Motion carried unanimously.

The Board returned to regular meeting at 7:55 p.m.
H. It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Richard Cavalier that all closed meeting minutes on file should remain closed.  Motion carried unanimously.
I. Cristy reported that Deutchmann’s Plumbing replaced the water heater, removed the disposal in the kitchen sink and repaired the pipes under the sink.  The city approved this expenditure.

J. Ed Schwartz of Quality Comfort met with Cristy and discussed the library’s 3 heating/cooling units.  One unit is “on its last leg.”  Ed suggested doing some duct work to heat and cool the area that will be affected when the unit goes out.  He will give a bid to the city.  The board will wait to hear about this.

K. There were no memorial donations this month.

L. Glitter Tickets are now on sale.  Glitter is scheduled for February 11, 2012.

It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Peggy Petkas to accept the Librarian’s Report.  Motion carried unanimously.

Old Business 

A. Todd Eschmann said that he will bring the back issues of the Sparta NewsPlaindealer from the Belleville News Democrat office.
B. Richard Cavalier asked Cristy to ask about the extra shelving that was still in the old NewsPlaindealer office.  He thinks it would give us more storage space in the store room.

New Business

A. Domenica reported that she has been receiving emails from Bob Simonds regarding scrapbooks from the Class of 1942 of Sparta High School.  A scrapbook was donated to the library some time ago.  He wants to donate more information to the library.  He feels that the information is of historic significance and should be maintained.  No action was taken.

B. Steve Gerlach reported that Judy’s sister, Patricia sent a $50 donation to the library to honor Steve and Judy.

C. Peggy Petkas reported that several librarians spoke about how they miss the monthly staff meetings.  Discussion of possibilities followed.  No action was taken.

It was moved by Don Adams and seconded by Anne Bourner to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.

The next regularly scheduled board meeting is February 6, 2012.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Ann Clendenin

Secretary of the Board 
